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Sangha family services are offered weekly on Sundays from 9:00a.m. (exceptions appear in the schedule).
Dates and times subject to change without notice.
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THIS MONTH’S EVENTS

Minister
Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

Phone
808-845-3422

Fax
808-845-3423

Email
jikoen1938@gmail.com

Cell Phone
808-754-3737

Phone
808-845-7720Lumbini Preschool

Jikoen Hongwanji Buddhist Temple
1731 N. School Street • Honolulu, Hawai‘i 96819

www.jikoenhongwanji.org

Fax
808-845-7721

Web
www.lumbinipreschool.com

Sun
3/1

• Spring Ohigan and Shotsuki Memorial Service
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama, M.C.: Kylee Urasaki

• Board of Directors Monthly Meeting
Time: 10:30 a.m., Location: Temple Hondo

Sun
3/8

• Sangha Family Service
Speaker: TBA

Wed
3/11 • Living Dharma Gathering with Rev. Nishiyama

Sun
3/15

• Lay Speaker Sunday
Speaker: TBA, M.C.: Tery Jean Arakaki

• JBWA Monthly Meeting
Time: after service, Location: Temple Hondo

Sun
3/22

• Sangha Family Service
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama, M.C.: Cordie Fukuhara

Sun
3/29

• Sangha Family Service in Social Hall
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama, M.C.: Nami Ogata

Sun, 3/29
thru

Fri, 4/3
• Bazaar Prep and Setup - no hall use during this week (see details on page 9)

Sat
4/4

• Annual Jikoen Bazaar (see details on page 9)
Time: 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., Location: Social Hall

Sun
4/5

• Hawaii Buddhist Council Hanamatsuri Service (NO SERVICE AT JIKOEN)
Time: 9:30 a.m., Location: Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin

(continued on page 2)
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Deepest Gratitude for Joya E Flowers and 
Kadomatsu

Our sincere gratitude to Nobuko Kida Sensei and 
Yumiko Carol Nagata for arranging the beautiful flowers 
for Jikoen’s Joya-E Service on December 31. Mahalo to 
those all who donated flowers and green foliage.

The Nokotsudo and the altar in the hondo was adorned 
with the beautiful arrangements for Jikoen’s Joya-E New 
Year’s Eve Service.

At the front gate entrance was a beautiful kadomatsu 
“gate pine” arrangement arranged and donated by David 
Miyasato-Crawford and Claire Uehara. Deep gratitude 
to Claire and David for the beautiful arrangement. 
 
Thank you to donors Nobuko Kida Sensei, Kawauchi 
Nursery (Mark and Nona Tamanaha), Earl & Esther 
Kita, Masuo & Alice Kino, David Miyasato-Crawford, 
Morris & Ann Moribe, Yumiko Carol Nagata, June 
Nakamasu, Haruko & Edward Okita, Doris Oshiro, 
Frances Scott, Eddie Shimabukuro, Claire Uehara, and 
Katsuo & Jean Yamashiro.

December 31 Joya E Service

At the conclusion of the New Year’s Eve service on Dec. 
31st, attendees filed out of the main temple hall (hondo), 
each taking a turn to strike the temple bell (kansho) with 

(continued from page 1)

Please mark your calendars for these upcoming 2020 dates...

•	 MAR 29–APR 3 / Prep Annual Bazaar

•	 APR 4 / Jikoen Annual Bazaar

•	 APR 12 / Jikoen Hanamatsuri Service

•	 APR 18 / Green Fair for Earth Day 2020

•	 JUL 17-18 / Bon Dance

Sun
4/12

• Jikoen Buddha Day & Shotsuki Memorial Service
Guest Minister TBA   MC: Chase Urasaki

NOTE: Lumbini Preschool will be closed Spring Break March 16-20 and on Tuesday, March 26, 
Kuhio Day and Friday, April 3 for Hanamatsuri Day

TEMPLE NEWS a wooden mallet.

It symbolizes to get rid of the 108 human desires. By 
striking the bell, we “ring out” our passions and delusions 
and aspire to become free of them in the new year. But 
why 108? 

The “6” represents our six senses of sight, touch, sound, 
taste, smell, and extra sensory perception. The “3” 
represents the different ways those senses are experienced: 
good,  bad,  or neutral. The “2” is for the dimension of 
attachment to pleasure: attached or unattached. The final 
“3” represents past, present, and future. Multiply the 
numbers and you get 108. 6 x 3 x 2 x 3=108

The New Year’s Eve service also included a New Year 
Dharma message by Rev. Shindo Nishiyama. After the 
ringing of the bell, attendees gathered in the Social 
Hall for saimin, soba, sparkling apple cider   and other 
traditional New Year’s treats.

(continued on page 4)

Photos L to R: Nobuko Kida sensei & Yumiko Carol Nagata with the 
large floral arrangement, adorn the main altar for the New Year’s 
Eve Service; Nokotsudo (Columbarium) floral arrangement by Kida 
sensei & Carol; New Year Kadomatsu arranged by David Miyasato-
Crawford & Claire Uehara
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Family Promise: March 15–22 at Hongwanji Mission School Dojo
Your kokua is needed for Family Promise of Hawaii! Please make a difference in the lives of families 
who have fallen onto hard times.

All four temples of the Honolulu district have banded together to participate in this program to 
help homeless families by providing overnight lodging for one week and meals (breakfast and 
dinner) for four to fi ve families (up to 16 persons). 

Families will be hosted at HMS Dojo March 15–22, 2020. These families 
will be using the facilities from 5:30 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. daily. 

Each morning, the families will go to work, school or the Family Promise 
Day Center where they meet with staff, care for young children, learn life 
skills and seek housing and employment.

Jikoen will be responsible for Sunday 3/15 Dinner & Sleepover; Monday 
3/16 Breakfast & Dinner and Sleepover; and Tuesday 3/17 Breakfast. 
Other temples will be covering the remaining dates and times.

Please see the form below for ways YOU can help in this all-important 
community-service project. You may commit to helping by fi lling in and 
sending this form to the temple offi ce or email to jikoen.info@gmail.com. 
Thank you!

FAMILY PROMISE: VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES
I am willing to assist in the following ways (check all that apply):
_____ Dinners are simple: main dish, rice, vegetable, fruit.

_____ Staying Overnight: (8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m.) 

_____ Breakfast Volunteer (5:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.) 2 persons could be the same as evening 
volunteers. Breakfast is usually dry cereal, eggs, meat, rice, fruit.

_____ Donate food items: cereal, snacks, coffee, fruit, and milk, sugar, creamers, etc.

_____ Donate supplies: sheets, blankets, towels, paper plates, paper cups, chopsticks, plastic forks/
spoons, paper bowls, Ziploc bags, clear wrap, napkins, hand soap, dish towels, paper towels, 
toilet paper, dish washing liquid soap.

_____ Financial Contribution

_____ Setup Sunday afternoon: air mattresses & linen, set up partitions, tables, 4-5 people.

_____ Sunday morning clean up: 4 people.

_____ Laundry after host week

_____ Meal Coordinator: 1 person

Name:  _______________________________________________________________________________

Phone:  __________________________ Email:  ______________________________________________
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Thank you to all who prepared and donated food and 
drinks.  Much mahalo to Claire Uehara for preparing and 
donating her New Year’s celebration food of Kuromame 
(Black soy beans) for the after service refreshments. She 
has been doing this for many years and we are truly 
grateful for her continued support.

February 15 Volunteer Mahalo

All of us at Jikoen Hongwanji were humbled by the support 
from the volunteers, donors, members, organizations and 
supporters for our Hoku BBQ Chicken Fundraiser on 
Saturday February 15.

Thank you to volunteers who also helped setup tents on 
Sunday, February 9 and to those who helped on Friday, 
February 14 to setup the drive thru and social hall.

Sincere thank you to the following volunteers:

(continued from page 2)

Ajimine, Laura
Asato, Arlene
Asato, Helen
Asato, Shari Lee
Arakaki, Terry Jean
Bacani, Evangeline “Vangie”
Bautista, Alyssa
Bratton, June
Cadiz, Kathleen
Caraang, Karen
Colby, Alison
Colby, Scott
Foltz, Emiko
Fraser, Dawn S.
Fraser, Kai
Fraser, Liam
Fujimoto, Joyce
Fujimoto, Richard
Fukuhara, Cordie
Gushi, Sylvia
Gushi, William
Hanashiro, Ed
Harman, Alexandriana
Harman, Wendy C.
Higa, Jane S.
Hirayama, Myrtle 
Hoo, Collin
Ishii, Travis
Ito, Grant
Ito, Janet
Jones, David

Kageyama, Sally
Kawakami, Diane
Koga,  Lorraine “Lari”
Kozohara, Joyce
Kino, Masuo
Kita, Earl
Kita, Esther
Kohagura, Linda
Kwan, Keiko
Maeda, Raiden
Matsumoto, Judith
Miyagawa, Aileen
Miyasato, Leigh Ann
Miyasato-Crawford, David
Miyasato-Crawford, Mernie
Moribe, Ann
Moribe, Kaycie
Moribe, Marcie
Morris, Anna
Muramoto, Judy
Nagai, Florence
Nagamine, Zina
Nagata, Yumiko Carol 
Nakamasu, Dennis
Nakamasu, June 
Nakamasu, Roy
Nakamura, Brad
Nakamura, Brayden
Nakasone, Christine
Nakasone, June
Nicol, Kevin

Nicol, Kingston
Niibu, Dorene
Nishida, Joy
Nishihara, Jon
Nishihara, Ken
Nishihara, Myrtle
Nishiyama, Shindo
Nishiyama, Suzie
Ogata, Ai
Ogata, Reina
Okita, Haruko
Oshiro, Doris
Oshiro, Jaryd
Oshiro, Jean A.
Oshiro, Natsue
Oshiro, Sanford
Reagan, Naomi M.
Root, Michele
Root, Noelani
Saito, Amy
Sakuda, Karen
Salina, Andrew 
Scott, Fran
Shimabukuro, Dean N.
Shinsato, Dawn
Speed, Bill

Speed, Stella
Sugihara, Jean
Takara, Doris N.
Tamanaha, Karen
Tengan, Scott
Toguchi, John
Toguchi, Kristen
Toguchi, Lisa
Toma, Jimmy
Toma, Sandy
Toma, Wayne
Toyama, Lois
Uehara, Claire
Uehara, Jarvis
Uehara, Nanami
Uehara, Xayden 
Wakakuwa, Janet
Yamamoto, Neil
Yamashiro, Jean
Yamashiro, Katsuo
Yasui, Bert
Yosemori, Eric
Yosemori, JoAnn
Yoshimoto, Karen
Zukeran, Morris

And a our heartfelt gratitude to the following companies 
and organizations:

50th State Poultry - Hoku Fundraiser
CQ Communications (Dee Fujii & Sean Fujii) dba 

Radio & Cellular Wireless Rentals
Eggs Hawaii/Hawaiian Maid
Gju-Ryu Hawaii Senbukan Karate 
Jr. YBA
Kaneohe Kiwanis Club
KHMAA Koko Head Martial Arts Academy-Tai Chi
KYM Bento Sushi & Catering 
Lanakila Multi-Purpose Senior Center: Okinawa 

Nenchosha Club
Pacific Buddhist Academy
Young Okinawans of Hawaii

There are also many behind the scene volunteers who are 
always there to support us quietly without recognition. 
Jikoen wouldn’t be complete without all of you.

Please extend our sincere appreciation to all of your 
family and friends who sacrificed their time to volunteer, 
mailed or dropped off donations and purchased tickets to 
support our fundraiser.

(continued on page 5)
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Masuo Kino Completes His 36th 
Great Aloha Run

Masuo “Rock” Kino, who will be 91 years old in April, was 
joined by his ohana at the Great Aloha Run on February 
17, 2020. Some of them flew in from Los Angeles to join 
him on the 8.15 mile course. He has completed the walk/
run from Aloha Tower to the Aloha Stadium every year 
since the run began 36 years ago.

Congratulations, Mr. Kino!

Bon Dance Practices

Please note: dates and times are 
subject to change

Confi rm by email to: 
info@youngokinawans.org or 
visit: www.youngokinawans.org

Jikoen Social Hall
6:30pm - 9:00pm
• Friday, April 10
• Friday, May 1
• Friday, May 8
• Friday, May 22
• Friday, May 29

Living Dharma Study Gathering

Please join us at the next session:
Wednesday, March 11, 2020
6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
Jikoen Hongwansji Temple Hondo

Please join us! All are welcome.

With all who were acknowledged, please excuse us if we 
have inadvertently omitted/overlooked some volunteers. 
We would like to acknowledge all volunteers. If you were 
overlooked or know of someone we missed or correction 
is needed, please call our office 845-3422 and let us know.

With deepest gratitude for your continued support! 
Thank you very much.

Welcome to the Okinawa Minyo
Kyokai Hawaii

Jikoen Hongwanji is happy to welcome the Okinawa 
Minyo Kyokai Hawaii. The late Derek Ichiro Shiroma 
Sensei established the club to perpetuate and preserve 
the unique music, language, and culture of Okinawa 
through music education, public service, and community 
outreach. They still continue to carry out Ichiro Sensei’s 
vision by dedicating much of their time to learning to 
play the sanshin to carry on the Okinawan Culture.

Their sanshin practices for children and adults are held 
on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of every month.

Newly elected president is Kyle Arakaki; vice-president 
Gary Jitchaku; secretary Sherice Shiroma; and treasurer 
Sharon Fujino.

We look forward to having a great partnership with all of 
you!

(continued from page 4)

Front L to R: Lia Honbo, Pamela Kino, Tracey Okada, Masuo Kino, 
Lorie Okada, Caroline Kino-Noji;  Back: Paul Suzuki & Milton Noji. 
Photo courtesy of Lorie Okada.

Correction & Sincere Apologies

Sincere apologies to Kristie Fujimoto and Jon Hironaga 
whose generous donation to Jikoen’s Elevator Fund was 
incorrectly acknowledged in a prior edition of Jikoen’s 
newsletter. We sincerely apologize for the error and would 
like to acknowledge your contribution In Memory of 
your late grandmother, Mrs. Gladys Matsue Higa.
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Bishop’s Corner
Bishop Eric Matsumoto 

Four Great Significant Occasions in the Life of a 
Buddhist

As we observe Nirvana Day in February and Buddha 
Day (or Hanamatsuri) approaches reflecting on the life 
of Sakyamuni Buddha, we find 4 momentous occasions 
in his life.  First, there is his birth as Prince Siddhartha 
Gautama on April 8th.  Secondly, there is the attaining of 
Enlightenment by the former Prince Siddhartha Gautama 
on December 8th.  Third, there is the Parinirvana of the 
Historic Buddha on February 15th.  Traditionally, these 
occasions are highlighted by what is known as the 3 Great 
Services which commemorate very significant occasions 
in the life of the Historic Buddha. 

However, I would like to suggest that there is a fourth 
very significant occasion which is Sakyamuni Buddha’s 
sharing of the Dharma (which traditionally does not have 
a date in Mahayana Buddhism).  For simplicity’s sake, 
I would like to select January 25th as that date based 
on the information that the enlightened Sakyamuni 
Buddha is said to have stood up from meditation 49 
days after attaining enlightenment.  After 49 days of 
further reflection, the Historic Buddha moved by Great 
Compassion stood up from meditation with the aspiration 
to share the Dharma with others.  

Examining the life of Shinran Shonin, I see a pattern too. 
He was born as Matsuwakamaro Hino.  Though it is not 
enlightenment, he takes refuge in the Pure Land Teachings.  
Then, at the age of 90, he attains birth in Amida Buddha’s 
Pure Land and thus attains Enlightenment or Nirvana. 

Although selecting a precise date might be hard the date 
traditionally used for the establishment of Jodo Shinshu 
could be interpreted as Shinran Shonin’s sharing of the 
Great Wisdom and Compassion of Amida Buddha with 
others. 

As you may have surmised, I am emphasizing the sharing 
of the Dharma and/or one’s Joy of the Dharma as an 
important part of the life of all Buddhists.  For Jodo 
Shin Buddhists by virtue of Shinjin or the Mind of True 
Entrusting that we received from Amida Buddha, the 
wish or aspiration to attain Buddhahood and also wishing 
for others to also attain enlightenment arises within us.

My conclusion is that these 4 occurrences are common to 
life of all Buddhists.  We are all born.  We all encounter 
the Dharma or Teachings.  We all wish to share the 
Dharma and/or the happiness, joy or tranquility which 
we are experiencing with others wishing to enter into a 
life of enlightenment together. Then, finally, we all attain 
the Great Nirvana which in Jodo Shinshu expressed as 
birth in the Pure Land of Enlightenment at the end of this 
finite life.  For all Buddhists, I would think the thought is 
that these Teachings are too precious and valuable to keep 
for only oneself.  It should be shared with others so others 
can experience great peace, happiness and tranquility too.  
In the case of Shinran Shonin too, his joyous experience 
of gratefully finding himself embraced and never forsaken 
by Amida Buddha is something so precious and rare 
that he wants to share it with others.  For we, Jodo Shin 
Buddhists, we don’t become enlightened like Sakyamuni 
Buddha in this life, but rather at the very end of this life 
we enter into enlightenment with our birth into the Pure 
Land and all of it is made possible not by my own effort, 
but by the Great Unconditional Compassion of Amida 
Buddha based on the 18th Vow. 

The sharing of the Nembutsu Teachings is a natural 
process or outcome of encountering Great Wisdom 
and Compassion or attaining Shinjin or Mind of True 
Entrusting.  It is not contrived, but a natural sharing 
of the Joy and Peace of the Buddha-Dharma. To me, a 
Jodo Shin Buddhist inspired by the Great Compassion of 
Amida Buddha and out of gratitude humbly reaches out 
to others as did Shinran Shonin, fully knowing or realizing 
how incapable I am of exhibiting anything close to 
Sakyamuni Buddha’s achievements and accomplishments, 
but there is a sincere aspiration which aspires/hopes/
wishes that others too can experience these wonderful 
Nembutsu Teachings.  Again, I would express or explain 
that Shinran Shonin was “Responding in Gratitude” to 

(continued on page 7)

HILITES FROM HQ NEWS UPDATES
(February, 2020)
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Amida Buddha’s immense compassion.  He wanted to 
share his awareness, his joy, his gratitude of Namo Amida 
Butsu with others and we should too!

As a closing reflection, I would like to share a quote of 
Shinran Shonin.  “I praise Amida’s wisdom and virtue, So 
that beings with mature conditions throughout the ten 
quarters (of the Universe) may hear. Let those who have 
already realized shinjin, Constantly respond in gratitude 
to the Buddha’s benevolence.” 

Namo Amida Butsu, Entrusting in All-Inclusive Wisdom 
and All-Embracing Compassion.

Giseikai Message From the Jodo Shinshu 
Hongwanji-ha Governor General Bishop 

Chiko Iwagami

On the occasion of the 108th Giseikai of the Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, I humbly extend my 
appreciation to you, the ministers and sangha representatives 
from throughout the state of Hawaii, for gathering here. I 
would also like to express my heartfelt gratitude to you all 
for your continuing efforts in propagating Jodo Shinshu 
and maintaining the temples within your respective 
districts.

Upon completion of Monshu Ohtani Kojun’s trip to the 
BCA temples last year, the first round of his official visit 
to the overseas districts was duly finished. Having Canada 
as the first destination, his trip began 5 years ago, prior to 
the conducting of the accession ceremonies. Thank you 
for welcoming the entourage at every stop. This successful 
accomplishment would have never been possible without 
your cooperation, and for that, we are truly grateful.

Another significant incident of the last year is the 
establishment of the Jodo Shinshu International Office 
in San Francisco, which is expected to enhance the efforts 
in sharing the Buddha Dharma on the global scale. Its 
opening ceremony was conducted last September with 
the attendance of Gomonshu, as well as the bishops 
and presidents of the four overseas districts. In his 
address delivered during the ceremony, Monshu Ohtani 
expressed his keen anticipation for the office to become 
the foundation to share the Jodo Shinshu teaching with 
people across the world. In order to allow the office to 
expand as the propagational base beyond the framework 
of each overseas district, your guidance and cooperation 
is crucial. 

(continued from page 6) At Hongwanji, the 850th Anniversary of Shinran Shonin’s 
Birth and the 800th Anniversary of Establishment of the 
Jodo Shinshu Teaching will be conducted in 2023. Having 
this Joint Celebration before us, the special organizational 
structure that consists of several divisions was launched 
on November 1st last year. Since then, every conventional 
department of the Hongwanji institute has been allocated 
to one of those divisions. This celebratory service should 
be observed with our gratitude to the founder Shinran 
Shonin and our joy of encountering the Jodo Shinshu 
teaching because we would not be who we are today 
without either of them.

In today’s world where a self-centered way of thinking 
prevails, ranging widely from small communities to the 
national level, we, the sangha of Nembutsu followers 
must endeavor to realize a society in which everyone can 
live a life of spiritual fulfillment, and as an activity in that 
effort, we must move forward aiming at the successful 
observance of the Joint Celebration.

In closing, it is my hope that the Honpa Hongwanji 
Mission of Hawaii will continue to prosper and that 
many fruitful results will arise from this annual meeting.

(February 7, 2020)

PBA’s 14th Annual Taiko Festival | Pacific 
Buddhist Academy

The nation’s premier high school taiko program will take 
the stage with a showcase of student, faculty and guest 
talent on Sunday, March 15, 2020, at 4 p.m. at the Pearl 
City Cultural Center. The theme of Pacific Buddhist 
Academy’s 14th Annual Taiko Festival is Aspirations.

Tickets for the festival are  $30  for general admission 
and $25  for senior citizens and students. They may be 
purchased online  (https://www.pacificbuddhistacademy.
org/pbas-14th-annual-taiko-festival) using a  credit 
card or PayPal, by phone at 808-532-2649, in person at 
PBA’s Weinberg Building at 1754 Lusitana Street, or by 
mail using one of the printable forms. For sponsorship 
opportunities, please call Rüdiger (Rudy) Rückmann 
at 532-2649, ext. 412 or at 321-0372.
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see details on page 7
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• Items on sale:  gently used and new clothing, 
kitchenware, books, toys, fresh vegetables, 
plants, baked goods, tsukemono, andagi, 
sushi, and more!

• Donati ons are now welcome! Please drop off  your items between 7:00 a.m. and noon on 
weekdays and Sundays.

• Donati ons we CANNOT accept:
TVs; computers, laptops, and accessoris: monitors, keyboards, etc.; copy machines; major 
appliances; Halogen lamps; lighti ng fi xtures; furniture (offi  ce/home) including metal desks, 
matt resses, bed frames, etc.; disassembled machinery or furniture; chemicals, paints, oils, 
and hazardous wastes; toilets; shower seats; bed pans; non-framed mirrors; car parts, ti res, 
and wheels; torn, dirty, stained, or damaged items

Volunteers are needed!
If you are able to help even for a couple of hours, please leave a message with your 
name and phone number! Or if you have any questi ons feel free to call the offi  ce 845-
3422 or email jikoen.info@gmail.com. We will need help on the following days:

• March 29 (Sunday aft er 9:00 am service), manpower needed to setup tents rearrange 
social hall, and move heavy items (strong abled bodies needed) – a light lunch will 
be served!

• March 31 – April 3 (Tuesday–Friday) to help sort and price items.
• April 4 (Sat.): ~ to facilitate parking and security, to sell and pack the items.

~ to help clean up aft er the event (breakdown tents and reset social 
hall)

• Snacks, drinks and lunch will be provided on Tuesday thru Friday and Saturday for 
all volunteers.

Any questi ons feel free to call the offi  ce 845-3422 or email jikoen.info@gmail.com.

Come and join the Jikoen Ohana in this popular fundraiser.

Date: Saturday, April 4, 2020

Place: Jikoen Social Hall

Time: 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

**Parking at Kapalama School

Annual Jikoen BAZAAR!
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SHOTSUKI JOYOUS MONTHLY MEMORIAL SERVICE

Shotsuki Monthly Service is a time to remember our loved 
ones and a time to express gratitude in Gassho. This 
memorial service will be held on the first Sunday of each 
month at 9:00am, in memory of those whose date of 
death falls in that month. We also recognize the efforts 
of those who have passed before us and thank them for 
their continuing influence in our lives and for giving us 
the opportunity to share the Dharma.

Here are our loved ones who will be remembered on Sunday, 
March 1.

Roy Koyu Afuso ~ March 17, 2009 (93)
Shizue Akamine ~ March 30, 2011 (94)
Hana Arakaki ~ March 5, 1995 (89)
Michie Arakaki ~ March 9, 1995 (72)
Eric Minoru Arakawa ~ March 4, 2003 (46)
Matsumori Arashiro ~ March 14, 2012 (95)
Masaru Asato ~ March 19, 2009 (78)
Harriet Hanae Barboza ~ March 3, 2006 (58)
Mrs. Otoyo Bise ~ March 13, 2003 (91)
Raymond Masaaki Chinen ~ March 15, 2001 (65)
Michiko Shimazaki Doktor ~ March 2, 2019 (84)
Helen Hatsumi Fujimoto ~ March 24, 2004 (91)
Teruo Fujita ~ March 2, 2012 (98)
Kamado Hamadon ~ March 26, 1995 (96)
Eiko (Kishimoto) Higa ~ March 6, 2017 (95)
Francis Teruyuki Higa ~ March 25, 1999 (63)
Hiroko Higashionna ~ March 22, 2017 (82)
Humi Afuso Iha ~ March 4, 2018 (97)
James Yoshimi Iha ~ March 19, 2011 (78)
Kenichi Iha ~ March 19, 2001 (82)
James Kiyoshi Isagawa ~ March 8, 2009 (67)
Harry Izumi Inazaki ~ March 9, 2003 (81)
Hiroyo Inoue ~ March 15, 2013 (54)
Yuki Ishihara ~ March 16, 2001 (95)
Eikichi Kaneshiro ~ March 28, 2015 (97)
Kazuko Kaneshiro ~ March 12, 2008 (89)
Kenneth M. Kaneshiro ~ March 17, 2018 (76)
Tomi Kaneshiro ~ March 12, 2001 (95)
Tsuruko Kaneshiro ~ March 18, 2007 (91)
Wilfred Ryoshin Kaneshiro ~ March 31, 2008 (85)
Kimiko Kinjo ~ March 31, 2017 (92)
Anne Umeno Kiyabu ~ March 04, 2013 (98)
Kiyoshi Kiyabu ~ March 12, 2005 (93)
Wallace Kiyabu ~ March 31, 2007 (93)
Fujiko Cynthia Kobashigawa ~ March 16, 2008 (49)
Seichi Kubota ~ March 8, 2019 (101)
Ryozen Kuwaye ~ March 24, 2005 (94)
Chiyoko Kuwana ~ March 17, 2003 (80)
Kimiko Minahira ~ March 25, 1996 (80)
Dawn Fumie Miyashiro ~ March 7, 2008 (49)

Thomas Koozo Miyashiro ~ March 16, 2005 (55)
Sadamu Mukai ~ March 23, 2011 (98)
Agnes Tsuruko Murakami ~ March 14, 2011 (90)
Pauline Nakachi ~ March 2, 2016 (88)
Wayne Toshio Nagamine ~ March 1, 2009 (55)
Takejiro Nakamasu ~ March 13, 1999 (93)
Betsy M. Nakamoto ~ March 27, 2011 (89)
Hiroko Nakamura ~ March 7, 2017 (87)
Harry Seisho Nakasone ~ March 19, 2011 (99)
Haruko Nancy Nakasone ~ March 29, 2007 (88)
Haruko Nako ~ March 20, 2005 (75)
Ryotoku Noborikawa ~ March 30, 2005 (89)
Harold Eichi Okino ~ March 13, 2003 (68)
Masayuki Okuma ~ March 3, 2005 (77)
Jane Kihara Ono ~ March 13, 2015 (83)
Craig Tsugumi Oshiro ~ March 21, 1999 (49)
Fujiko “Fudge” Oshiro ~ March 02, 2013 (83)
Isamu Morris Oshiro ~ March 5,2003 (73)
Shizue Oshiro ~ March 20, 2005 (88)
Stanley T. Oshiro ~ March 2, 2013 (90)
Hiroaki Sakuma ~ March 11, 1995 (93)
Seiji Sesoko ~ March 7, 2004 (80)
Ethel Umeko Shichida ~ March 27, 1996 (87)
Alice Yoshiko Shimabukuro ~ March 7, 2017 (96)
Fusae Shimabukuro ~ March 25, 2004 (70)
Larry Eimei Shimabukuro~March 24, 2008 (81)
Shizue Sue Shimabukuro March 29, 2004 (79)
Kimiye Shinsato ~ March 17, 2013 (101) 
Masae Shinsato ~ March 3, 2007 (88)
Kameko Kay Sueyoshi ~ March 21, 2016 (90)
Kameko Taba ~ March 10, 2008 (93)
Shizuko Takaesu ~ Marach 22, 1995 (81)
Toshiko Takaezu ~ March 9, 2011 (88)
Chiyo Takayesu ~ March 18, 2006 (95) 
Clara Hanako Takeuchi ~ March 19, 2013 (96) 
Harriet Sachiko Tamashiro ~ March 2, 2015 (83)
Hideo Tamashiro ~ March 7, 1994 (88)
Fuki Tanno ~ March 6, 2008 (102)
Shizuko Tengan ~ March 14, 2010 (84) 
Yasuko Tengan ~ March 9, 1996 (82)
Ethel Tomiko Teruya ~ March 30, 2002 (77) 
Harold Sunao Teruya ~ Marh 26, 2013 (80)
Harry Seiko Toma ~ March 12, 2000 (82)
Lorraine Yasuko Toma ~ March 21, 2018 (101)
James Toyota ~ March 3, 2016 (74)
Ruth Hanae Uchida ~ Marc 5, 2003 (82)
Seitoku Uehara ~ March 1, 2001 (87) 
Anna Shizuko Uyehara ~ March 28, 2011 (94)
Kamesaburo Uyehara ~ March 7, 1996 (91)

(continued on page 11)
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Miscellaneous ($100 - $599)

 

 

 

Miscellaneous ($1,000 - $1,099)

Offertory
1/26/2020 (General Membership 

Luncheon)..........................$329 
2/04/2020..........................$128
2/09/2020 (Dana Day).............$204
2/16/2020..........................$132

DONATIONS FROM JANUARY 20, 2020 THRU FEBRUARY 18. 2020

有難うございます

Thank you for your 
generous support!

Social Concerns ($1-$99)

Hoonko Service ($1-$99)

BBQ Chicken Fundraiser ($1-$99)

 
BBQ Chicken Fundraiser 
($100-$399)

BBQ Chicken Fundraiser 
($400-$599)

New Year’s 2020 ($1-$99)

New Year’s 2020 ($100-$199)

Miscellaneous ($1-$99)

Kikue Uyehara ~ March 14, 1995 (79)
Yoshiichi Uyehara ~ March 16, 2014 (88)
Emiko Yagi ~ March 27, 2008 (83)
Mitsue Yamamoto ~ March 6, 2007 (75)
Toshiko Yamamoto ~ March 28, 2015 (68)

(continued from page 10) Haruko Yamashiro ~ March 3, 2014 (93)
Nancy Haruko Zaha ~ March 30, 2018 (96) 

Namu Amida Butsu

If you would like to honor your loved one, please call the
office at 845-3422 or email to jikoen.info@gmail.com.
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED
Hongwanji 

Earth Day 2020 
Green Fair

Let’s  continue to support 
being a Green Hongwanji! 
Please BYO – bring your 
own reusable cup, utensils, 
and snack plate  for 
refreshments after service.

April 18 – Earth Day 2020 Green 
Fair at Honpa Hongwanji 
Hawaii Betsuin  (more info 
to follow)

Get Your Newsletter via Email!
Ask about getting a PDF version of the monthly news-
letter via email or on the web. Th ere are several benefi ts 
to getting our monthly newsletter via email:

• helps cut Jikoen’s costs in paper, printing, and postage
• reduces paper clutter and trash
• issues appear in full color
• easy to forward to your friends and family
• easy to archive and retrieve
• click web links and email addresses for direct access
• gives you the option to print only the pages you need

To start receiving your newsletter via email, please 
email us at jikoennews@gmail.com.




